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10.12.17 

 

Opening of the Meeting 

 

Call to Order 

Pledge of Allegiance 

First Roll Call 

Approval of Today’s Agenda - approved 

Approval of Last Meeting’s Minutes - approved 

 

Hearings 

 

Open Gallery I –  

 Lee LaDue (Gender Violence Prevention Coordinator – Women’s Center) – client numbers continue to be 

high. Not all of these are current victims though. Reaching a little over 6,000 students. Training on the last 

Saturday of this month. That will last 6 hours. Looking for people to do this training. This year so far has been 

really different but positive. Reports are down quite a bit so far. Hoping that this is due to reduced violence and 

not a reduce in people actually reporting incidents. CH14 Hearing in Minnesota. Due Process for this is very 

similar to civil cases. Many new sexual misconduct interim measures…learn more about this at www.ccasa.org. If 

you want to get involved and have a say in these interims you can talk with the chancellor’s office, write letters to 

your state legislators, or pass statements and policies through Students United.  

 Mitch Karstens (Director of Atwood) – Looking to request $25,000 (from mini grants)to create a large scale 

program/event on campus. A band, a concert, or a speaker. Atwood, DCI, and Admissions working together so 

far. Asking Student Government if we will help on this also. Once they receive the money they want our help to 

organize the event. Wanting collaboration across campus. Unsure of whether students will be required to pay for 

the event… This depends on what the event will be in the end. If there is a charge at all it would be at the very 

most $10-15. The last time that this was done was 2008 with the rap artist Neo. Continuous feedback on wanting 

a large scale event through donuts and dialogue and surveys. The application for this event is due next week and 

the actual event would be held in the spring, before the end of the semester. If all of the $25,000 is not used the 

funds would then go back/stay in the accounts in which they were originated. I encourage all of you to participate 

in the Atwood planning team.  On October 30th-Nov 5th there will be 34 Super Bowl rings in Atwood. We are the 

only stop in central Minnesota that will have these.  Atwood 50th Anniversary starting November 4th. Invited 

many past employees and alumni. Scholarship campaign for student leaders. 

Finance Hearings –  

 Husky Formula Racing – Funded $2,000 on the basis of registration fees. 

 SCSU IEEE Student Chapter – Funded $150 on the basis of equipment 

 Men’s Club Hockey – Asking for $1,200 – tabled  

 Korean Student Association – Funded $2,000 on the basis of food, decoration, etc. 

 All finance hearing have been approved. 

Internal Elections 

 Tabled for this week…At-Large Senator – Welcome…Tshering Sherpa! ALL AT-LARGE SENATOR 

POSITIONS HAVE BEEN FILLED. 

 College Senator – Welcome… Bryan English – College of Science and Engineering. 

 

http://www.ccasa.org/


 Page 2 of 3 

Plenary Session I 

 

Unfinished Business 

New Business 

 Partnering on collaboration with Atwood, DCI, and Admissions on the large scale event in the spring… Motioned 

to partner has been approved 

 

Recess – (Cut to ten minutes) – 6:14 P – 6:27 PM 

 

Officer Reports 

 

President 

 Lock the office door before the senate meeting if you are the last one to leave the office.We don’t want anything 

to be stolen. 

 Welcome new senators! 

 Will try to set up SG get-to-gathers at Perkins, BWW, etc. 

 Celebrate weekend starting tomorrow 

 Blizzard shack tonight 

 Eastman tours tomorrow and Saturday 

 Come to the football game to hear a BIG announcement 

 Cultural night on Saturday evening 

Vice President 

 Husky Compact Oversight Community – will meet twice a month. Working on how to get more student feedback. 

 Good news from Students United Executive Director – pushing for affirmative consent for the past three years 

and now they are officially having talking in the consideration to changing the definition of affirmative consent. 

 Board meeting this weekend. 

 Go to the events this weekend! 

Chief Justice 

 Follow dress codes 

Students United 

 An e-mail will be sent out on Monday confirming or denying if each person who showed interest will be going to 

delegates in November. 

RHA Rep 

 

Committee Reports 

 

Academic Affairs 

 Some feedback from the College of Science and Engineering. They sent out the e-mail to all students.  

 Did not meet this week due to Fall break. 

Campus Affairs 

 Committee met this morning and discussed safety walks – rename to companion walk. 

 Partnered with Legislative Affairs on the walks. 

 Connect with organizations to introduce themselves. 

 A student wants a solid e-mail as to why health insurance for international students is being increased each year. 

Will look into this more. 

Cultural Diversity 

 Working hard on cultural nights and creating a bill to make it mandatory for cultural organizations to meet with 

this committee before they host their event. This way they can get extra help. 

 Working on cultural night ticket prices – trying to reduce them. Feedback: be careful on playing with their prices 

of culture night tickets because for many organizations that is their largest income. 

Constitution 

 Did not meet this week due to a prior commitment. 
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 Trying to reach out to more organizations letting them know that they are there to help with their constitutions. 

Elections Committee 

Executive Council 

Fee Allocation 

 No meeting this week. Will meet next week with LGBT resource center. 

Legislative Affairs 

 Nothing new to report this week. Will have more next week. 

Public Relations 

 Met last Friday to go over the Husky Howler. Chair Olson is looking for someone to take that over for next 

semester. 

Senate Finance 

 Face-to-face training in the office this week. More success on the D2L training. 

 Event report form – intro of senate finance, what they do, and why they are important. Follow up from their event 

that was funded. See Chair Niroula for details of the questions on the form. 

 Participation in some discussion on ticket prices for cultural nights – lots of concern and things that would prevent 

this from happening. 

Student Services 

Technology Fee 

 Talked about replacing some older technology and what they would be doing with that old technology. 

 Talked about the quick boost charging stations. 

 Looking to visit other campuses to see their technology. 

Urban Affairs 

 No meeting due to fall break.  

Met with a small group and President Vaidya to clean up the community. 

University Committees 

 

Plenary Session II 

 

Last Call for Business 

 

Closing of Meeting 

 

Open Gallery II 

Open Statements 

Last Roll Call 

Adjournment – 7:30 PM 


